
 

 

14 July 2021 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Results Days 2021 

 

The arrangements for results days summer 2021 are significantly different this year. Due to the recent 

increase in local Covid-19 cases, we will not be inviting students into school to collect their results. To 

ensure the safety of our staff, students and guests, we have taken the decision to issue all results 

electronically this summer. 

 

On the results days specified below, results will be sent by email directly to the student’s school email 

address: 

 

A-level Results Day: Tuesday 10 August 2021 

GCSE Results Day: Thursday 12 August 2021 

 

JCQ (Joint Council for Qualifications) regulations state that centres cannot release results to students 

until after 8:30am. Fullbrook will issue results after this time as quickly as possible, however, please 

note that it may take some time for all students to receive their results by email.  Any students who 

have not received their results by 12:00 midday on their results day should notify us by email to 

grades2021@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk.  All results will also be posted (on results days) to the home 

address that Fullbrook hold. 

   

Any Year 11 and Year 13 students, who do not currently have access to their school email account, 

need to email networkhelpdesk@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk at the earliest opportunity for support in 

logging in to their school email.  

 

Students will also receive the following information together with their results by email: 

 Information about appeals and post-results services  

 Details about Autumn 2021 exams for those who would like the opportunity to sit public exams 

 Certificate collection arrangements  

 UCAS advice (Year 13 students only) 

 

Post-results 

 

Year 11 students will be offered the opportunity to discuss post-16 options. Arrangements for Year 

11 students’ remote interviews will be sent in a separate email. 

 

Year 13 students, intending to start university in September, will need to login to their UCAS account 

and follow the guidance there. For any immediate queries regarding Year 13 results and next steps 

please email cloustont@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk.  

 

Following the publication of results, senior members of staff will be available by appointment for any 

student who wishes to discuss their results and do not already have an appointment, which have been 
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communicated by Heads of Learning. The Fullbrook exams office team will also be available to assist 

students with any queries relating to results and post-results services.  Students should email 

grades2021@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk for such requests. 

 

Kind regards,  

 

 

 

 

Mrs L Seddon  Mr R Smith    Mr T Clouston  

Examination Officer  Head of Learning Year11  Fullbrook 6 Director 
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